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CITY OF MUSKEGON

March 4, 1987

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Region III
799 Roosevelt Road
Glen Ellyn, Illinois 60137

ATTN: Mr. D. G. Wiedeman, Chief
Nuclear Materials Safety Section 1

,

Dear Mr. Wiedeman:

RE: NRC By-Product Material License
No. 21-16304-01 Violation

In response to your letter of February 25, 1987, the City of Muskegon Engineering
Department regrets the inadvertent violation of Licensed Condition 12 of our
License No. 21-16304-01. The individual mentioned in the violation did have a
certificate of training from Troxler Laboratories, but was not mentioned on the
license. We have taken the following steps of corrective action:

(1) Corrective action taken and the results achieved.

The nuclear moisture / density gauge shall not be used by individuals
without supervision and physical presence of authorized individuals
named on the license.

(2) Corrective action to be taken to avoid further violations.
_

License Condition 12 is to be amended to include all individuals who
have completed training course. We have requested the Materials
Licensing Section to amend License Condition 12.

(3) The date when full compliance will be achieved.

February 9, 1987.

Yours truly,

e

| A/W /W
obert S. Waite''

Engineering Departmental
Supervisor

MAR 9 1987.
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